
BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Barling Magna, held on Tuesday 10 May 2022, at the Barling Magna parish hall, commencing at 7.20pm.

Present:   	Councillors Ashdown, Bright, Cohen (Chair), Edmunds, Gardiner, Glover, McKillop, Myers and Steptoe (Vice-Chair).

Apologies:	Cllr Gardiner and District Councillors Gooding, McPherson and Williams 

Attending:	County and District Councillor Steptoe
	District Councillor Myers 
		M Power (Parish Clerk)
	 	
MINUTES

1. To appoint the Chairman of the Annual Parish Meeting.
In accordance with the Local Government Act 1972 Councillor Cohen, being the Chairman of the Parish Council for 2021/22, presided.

2. To receive, consider and approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4 May 2021.
a. Proposed by Councillor Steptoe, seconded by Councillor McKillop that the minutes be approved. Carried unanimously.

3. To receive the Chairman’s annual report for the 2021/22 year.
a. Councillor Cohen presented her report for the year, as appended to these minutes.

4. An opportunity for residents to raise any matters of interest or concern and to share ideas for the improvement of the quality of life of residents of the parish.
a. There were no residents present on this occasion.

5.   To close the meeting.
a. The Chairman thanked those present for attending and contributing. She then closed the meeting at 7.10 pm.

Annual Report of the Chair of Barling Magna Parish Council for the year 2021/22, presented by Councillor Mandy Cohen

Although the relaxation of covid restrictions has allowed the Parish Council once again to meet in person nevertheless we are still faced with the ongoing challenges of the pandemic which has changed the lives of so many.

With the easing of restrictions, the village hall is once again in good use with the resumption of classes, quiz nights and social events.  In February the hall hosted an exhibition of the Rochford District Heritage Tapestry and despite some inclement weather this attracted a good number of visitors. The Parish Council is constantly reviewing ways to improve the facilities at the village hall and the past year has seen the installation of a canopy to the side entrance, baby changing facilities in the toilet area and smart new fencing to the rear of the hall.

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee the Parish Council has planned an exciting event to take place on 5th June 2022.  This will be a traditional village fair with music, children’s amusement rides, a coconut shy, hook a duck, a vintage car display, cream teas and strawberries, ice cream, candy floss, lots of stalls, and a tug of war competition between the local hostelries.

On a more serious note the Parish Council made representations on behalf of its residents to the Rochford District New Local Plan: Spatial Options – to reflect views made known to it by parishioners.

The Barling Magna Wildlife Reserve continues to be a popular venue for both residents and visitors to the parish.  Our thanks and congratulations go to the hardworking team of volunteers who work throughout the year to maintain and improve the Reserve to such a high standard that once again it received the prestigious Green Flag award.

2021 saw the first – and surely not the last! - Parish scarecrow competition with some amazing entries which we are sure brought a smile to many visitors to the parish.  It was hard to pick a winner but after much deliberation first prize was awarded to the fantastic display at 31 Barrow Hall Road.

The superb standard of the photographs submitted by the entrants for the annual Barling Magna Photography Competition made judging the winners a difficult task but our congratulations go to Jan Smith with her entry ”Recycling for Nature” and to runner up John Flower with his entry entitled “Robin on the Way to the Meadow”.
  
The 2021 “Citizen of the Year” award was presented to Vanessa Cox whose voluntary work makes a valuable contribution to the community.  True to form Vanessa donated her prize to the charity “Packed with Smiles”.

December brings my favourite duty and that is the delivery of the Christmas hampers to a number of our local residents.  It presents a special opportunity to meet up with local residents and the chance to have a chat and catch up.  If you know of someone that you believe may be eligible for a hamper please contact the Clerk or one of the Councillors and we will be sure they get added to our list.

Christmas in Barling is magical and the residents go to extraordinary lengths to produce amazing displays   With night-time Barling becomes a sight to behold and a joy for residents and visitors alike.  Our thanks go to all the residents who contribute to this Christmas magic by taking the time and trouble to decorate their homes and gardens so beautifully.  The winner of the 2021 Barling Magna Christmas lights competition was Oak Ridge, Barling Road. 

For the future the Parish Council’s plans for replacement of three wooden bus shelters with traditional style shelters are now well advanced with the anticipation that at least two, if not all three will be in place before the end of the year.  The updating of street lighting continues, there are well progressed plans for the installation of a defibrillator in the Stonebridge area of the parish, and plans continue to progress for the possible expansion of the Parish Council’s controlled leisure grounds.

Being mindful of local concerns for the future of St. Mary the Virgin Church, Little Wakering the Parish Council was instrumental in arranging a meeting to which residents were invited to volunteer their views.  The Parish Council, itself, is not able to actively lead a project relating to the Church but hopes to bring those together who may be able to form a separate entity able to take positive steps to save the building for community use. 
It has been a privilege to be Chairman during the past year and my sincere thanks go to our Clerk, Michelle Power, our Hall Manager, Gilly Gates, to our Vice-Chair, Mike Steptoe and to each of the Parish Councillors, past and present, who give up their time, contribute their individual talents and who are each a valued member of the team and without whom none of this would be possible. 

Mandy Cohen (Chairman)
10.05.2022 
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